
1. The Authority meeting will be opened by the Pledge to the Flag.

2. Roll Call and review and approval of the meeting agenda.

3. Action should be taken on the minutes of the April 23rd, 2025 meeting of the Red 
Lion Municipal Authority.

4. OPERATIONS REPORT – See attached report for April 2025

5. CONNECTIONS REPORT – (1) 1110 Dietz Road, Windsor Township

6. VISITORS – none

WATER AND SEWER – NEW BUSINESS

• York Water has sent us their submission to the PUC on 4/16/25.  A counter proposal 
was sent to York Water Company to provide customer water meter reading data for 
the Chanceford Manor Village Development to York Water. York Water  wants to 
use this billing data to bill their sewer customers once they have purchased the CMV 
Sewer System. York Water is still reviewing our counter proposal.

• Entech Engineering has submitted a letter to the PA DEP in response to our Filter 
Plant Performance Evaluation. Please see this response to the DEP's requests.

• Paddock at Equine Meadows - See attached email. Entech provided surety 
information. HOA and Developer do not want to provide surety based upon 
Authority revenue already generated. Discussion concerning dedication of water 
lines.

• The Aldi Deed of Dedication has been completed. (attached)

• Discussion regarding a donation for Red Lion Area Ambulance Association.
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• The Greenbranch Generator Project is almost ready to move forward. We have 
paid Martin Energy the remainder of the balance due on the Cummings 
Generator, and we are scheduling a preconstruction meeting with the 
contractors to install this generator.

• The Paddock wants to dedicate their distribution mains to the Red Lion 
Municipal Authority. We are gathering information to supply to Entech 
Engineers to determine the Maintenance Bond amount.

• Entech Engineering has sent a letter to the PA-DEP/PENNVEST requesting 
permission to replace the rest of the water main coming from Edgewood Tank 
and connecting to the water main on Woodridge Drive. We would finance this 
additional main replacement with additional PENNVEST money. Entech 
believes that there is an obstruction in this line which is causing the tank to not 
drain into the distribution system. The replacement of this portion of the main 
should correct this issue.

• The Trash Rake at Beaver Creek Raw Water Intake is in need of replacement, 
it was originally installed in 1996. (29 years old.) Please see the attached quote 
in your Superintendents Supporting Documents.

• The Hydraulic Cylinder that controls the Bascule Gate at the Cabin Creek 
Reservoir is in need of repair. Attached is a quote n your Superintendents 
Supporting Documents.from AIS/Heisey Mechanical to remove and repair this 
hydraulic cylinder.

• Brubacher Excavating will begin the installation of the 6" ductile iron water 
main extension on Vulcan Road on June 9th, immediately following the Red 
Lion Boroughs Suds and Song Event. This is necessary to correct the poor 
water quality issue for the Borough Garage as soon as possible.

Solicitor’s Report – See attached report. 

Engineer’s Report – See attached report. 
Superintendent’s Report-See attached report.

Review statements and approve bills to be paid. 

Executive Session: Employee and Legal Issues Adjournment
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